
HB 779-Adds natural immunity to public or private “vaccine passports” 

SUPPORT 

Hello, I am a constituent of Gaithersburg, MD and urge committee members to support this bill. This bill 
would greatly benefit my family as we will not be vaccinated due to our religious beliefs. We have all 
however, gotten COVID in December 2020, and recovered without issue. My husband has tested his 
antibody and Tcells as recently as last month, and still shows strong immunity. We haven’t had so much 
as a cold since December 2020. To subject an entire populace to a one-size fits all approach (ie 
vaccination), when science is continuously evolving, is discriminatory and harmful on many fronts. As of 
last fall, there were “141 Research Studies Affirm Naturally Acquired Immunity to Covid-19: 
Documented, Linked, and Quoted” and “81 Research Studies Confirm Natural Immunity to COVID ‘Equal’ 
or ‘Superior’ to Vaccine Immunity”. This growing body of research has only grown since that time with 
the CDC also finally admitting the value of it. I’m begging those in leadership positions to view this data 
and am confident that once you do, you’ll support this bill as well.  

Thank you for your time, Jacquelin Zubko-Cunha 


